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Fiscal Estimate Narratives
DOC 2/13/2008

LRB Number 07-3185/4 Introduction Number AB-0695 |Estimate Type  Original

Description
John Doe proceedings

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

Under current law, any person, including an inmate, who believes a crime has been committed may
complain directly to a judge of the county in which the alleged crime is committed. A judge must then hold a
John Doe proceeding on the matter in which he or she shall examine the complainant under oath and any
witnesses produced by him or her until such time as the judge finds probable cause to believe a crime has
been committed or until the judge has determined that no crime was committed.

This bill would require that any person who alleged that a crime was committed while the person was
incarcerated, alleged the crime took place on Department property or was committed by an employee of the
Department, would have to file a complaint with the county’s district attorney, rather than a judge. The
district attorney may conduct an investigation and may file a complaint, if warranted.

Currently, when an inmate alleges that a crime has been committed by a correctional employee, a John Doe
proceeding is convened by the court. The employee and any other witnesses produced by the inmate are
required to appear in court. If the employee seeks legal counsel, the employee would likely have to
personally pay for those costs. This could also result in the Department having to pay overtime to another
employee to maintain staffing of a post while the employee or other staff witnesses are in court for the John
Doe proceeding.

This bill would allow law enforcement and the district attorney to investigate an alleged crime and make a
determination if a crime was committed prior to involvement of the courts, which would likely reduce the
court time required for John Doe proceedings. The bill would also likely reduce the amount of time inmates
and staff would spend outside the institution if the DA determines that there is not probable cause that a
crime was committed, which could reduce potential staff overtime and costs to transport inmates to the
court. The Department’s legal counsel workload could also be reduced if the DA’s investigation determines
that the allegations are baseless, resulting in fewer John Doe proceedings.

Although this bill could reduce the Department workload and costs related to the transport of inmate and
staff witnesses and staff monitoring of John Doe hearings, the Department is unable to predict the number
of complaints filed or how many of those complaints will be found baseless before a court hearing is held. As
a result, a fiscal effect cannot be estimated.

There is no savings or cost increases associated with local jails.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications



